

PRUEBA DE INGLÉS

PARTE 1

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 1 - 5 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

¿Dónde puede ver estos avisos?

En las preguntas 1 - 5, marque A, B o C en su hoja de respuestas.

1.

**Lunch for teachers
from 12:00 to 1:00 p.m.**

- A. at a school
- B. on a street
- C. in a flat

2.

**How do I drive?
Phone: 0152067**

- A. on a plane
- B. on a bus
- C. on a boat

3.

**New Toys: Green
monsters, angry dolls,
and black helicopters**

- A. in a house
- B. in a shop
- C. in a zoo

4.

**Please, choose
the one you want to read**

- A. on a board
- B. on a computer
- C. on a bookcase

5.

**Draw a line to complete
the snake and color it**

- A. on a rug
- B. on a test
- C. on a bookcase

PARTE 2

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 2 A 6 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Lea las descripciones de la columna de la izquierda (6-10). ¿Cuál palabra de la columna de la derecha (A - H) concuerda con cada descripción?

Una opción (A - H) se usa para el ejemplo. Sobran dos opciones más.

En las preguntas 6-10, marque la letra correcta A - H en su hoja de respuestas.

Clothes and accesories

Ejemplo:

0. When you wear this, people can't see your hair very well.

Respuesta:

0.

A

B

C

D

E

F

G

H

6. A woman carries her things in one of these.

A. pajamas

7. Many girls wear this when they don't want to wear trousers.

B. glasses

C. handbags

8. With this, your neck won't be cold.

D. hat

E. scarf

9. When people can't see well, they need them.

F. skirt

G. socks

10. These are for your feet.

H. watch

PARTE 3

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 11-15 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Complete las cinco conversaciones.

En las preguntas 11-15, marque **A**, **B** o **C** en su hoja de respuestas.

Ejemplo:

I think I am getting sick.

A. I am sorry.
B. I can too.
C. I need it.

Respuesta: 0. ☒ A ☐ B ☐ C

11. I can't eat a cold sandwich. It is horrible!

- A. I hope so.
- B. I agree.
- C. I am not.

12. I am going on vacation to Vancouver!

- A. That's great!
- B. I like swimming!
- C. You are first!

13. It rained a lot last night!

- A. Did you accept?
- B. Did you understand?
- C. Did you sleep?

14. Grandma, shall I hold those bags for you?

- A. I'm not afraid!
- B. What's the matter?
- C. That's fine.

15. How much is that umbrella?

- A. Anything else?
- B. 50 dollars.
- C. Cash only!

PARTE 4

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 16-23 DE ACUERDO CON EL SIGUIENTE TEXTO

Lea el texto y seleccione la palabra correcta para cada espacio.

En las preguntas 16-23, marque **A**, **B** o **C** en su hoja de respuestas.

COFFEE

Coffee is popular around the world. (0)_____ the past centuries, few subjects have been as carefully studied as coffee. Its (16)_____ important component is caffeine and it has lots of benefits.



Coffee has been well-known (17)_____ the beginning of the 14th century, (18)_____ Sufi Yemenis started using coffee to stay alert during special activities. It became a popular medicine (19)_____ Europeans in the 1600s.

Caffeine was first (20)_____ in the 1800s by Ferdinand Runge, a doctor that found out some effects that coffee has on people.

Some people say (21)_____ coffee isn't good, but doctors say you (22)_____ believe this. Thanks to caffeine you don't get hungry. Coffee can also reduce headaches and blood problems. (23)_____ many people believe coffee is bad, studies show it is good for your heart.

Ejemplo:

0. A. Over B. By C. Across

Respuesta:

0.

A

B

C

- | | | | |
|-----|----------------|-----------------|-----------------|
| 16. | A. much | B. more | C. most |
| 17. | A. during | B. until | C. since |
| 18. | A. when | B. which | C. who |
| 19. | A. among | B. about | C. along |
| 20. | A. describe | B. described | C. describes |
| 21. | A. drink | B. drinking | C. drunk |
| 22. | A. mustn't | B. couldn't | C. wouldn't |
| 23. | A. while | B. if | C. because |

PARTE 5

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 24-30 DE ACUERDO CON EL SIGUIENTE TEXTO

Lea el texto y responda las preguntas.

En las preguntas 24 - 30, marque A, B o C en su hoja de respuestas.

JAMES SALTER'S DAYS IN FILM

James Salter was a pilot in the United States Air Force. He abandoned the military profession in 1957 after the publication of his first novel, *The Hunters*. He is best known as a novelist, but during the sixties and seventies, he worked in film making. Salter made documentaries, wrote texts for films, and even was the director of a film called *Three*, starring Charlotte Rampling and Sam Waterston.

In *Passionate Falsehoods*, which was adapted from Salter's book *Burning the Days*, published in *The New Yorker* in 1997, Salter tells the story of his life in film.

Salter's time in the film world is both good and bad. In Rome, he met directors and stars. In New York, he explored the city with Robert Redford and enjoyed being famous. Deborah Treisman and Michael Agger have talked about Salter. Nick Paumgarten in *The Last Book*, describes Salter's opinion about his film career:

"Of sixteen texts for movies, only four were popular. There was money, attractive women, and entrance into rooms where there were stories more for the dinner table than for the page." Salter thought he was wasting his time.

Perhaps he wasted his time in a larger artistic way, but it still makes for attractive reading. *The Last Book* is available to everyone in online stores.

20. James Salter is famous for

- A. his books.
- B. his movies.
- C. his plays.

Respuesta: 0. ☒ A ☐ B ☐ C

24. James Salter played an important part in the making of movies from

- A. 1960 to 1979.
- B. 1960 to 1970.
- C. 1960 to 1985.

25. *Passionate Falsehoods* is

- A. a newspaper.
- B. a play.
- C. a movie.

26. Salter had nice and difficult times in his

- A. acting years.
- B. big screen work.
- C. visit to one city.

27. *The Last Book* was written by

- A. James Salter.
- B. Deborah Treisman.
- C. Nick Paumgarten.

28. James Salter thinks that his work in the cinema business was

- A. not useful.
- B. not hard.
- C. not usual.

29. Reading about James Salter's years in the cinema could be

- A. clever enough.
- B. just fair.
- C. quite interesting.

30. *The Last Book* can be found

- A. in museums.
- B. at a café.
- C. on the web.

PARTE 6

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 31 A 35 DE ACUERDO CON EL SIGUIENTE TEXTO.

Lea el artículo y luego responda las preguntas.

En las preguntas **31-35**, marque la letra correcta **A, B, C o D** en su hoja de respuestas.

My Love of Traveling by Sam Harris

I grew up in Australia and was introduced to traveling at an early age. We moved around a lot because of my father's work. My main hobby was radios - I repaired old sets and listened to various programs from around the world. I had a map of the world on my bedroom wall with pins on it and I wrote postcards to foreign radio stations. I was an only child and I didn't have many friends; instead I tried to contact the outside world. We didn't have a television, so what I learned came from the radio and from encyclopedias. By the age of 13, I could draw maps of countries from memory and name all the capital cities.

I didn't actually leave Australia until I was twenty-five, when I went on a long trip through Asia. I arrived in Thailand thinking I was well prepared, but in fact, I knew little about its rich culture. Then I went to India, where my taste for adventure and different experiences grew. Every city there was different; there were cows on the streets, old cars, interesting food, and people everywhere.

I went from country to country without realizing how dangerous some of them were at that time. There was very little advice available. But now it's different - you can learn so much from the internet and just about everywhere you go, you'll find an internet café. It's really changed the way people travel.

The things I now like most about a trip are eating and shopping. I also love sitting on trains and talking to different people. I'm sure I'll never get bored with traveling, even though I've explored most countries in the world.

31. What is the writer trying to do in the text?

- A. talk about the towns where he used to live
- B. describe the people he met while traveling abroad
- C. compare the different countries he has been to
- D. explain how his interest in travel has developed

32. What can you learn about the writer from this text?

- A. He had always wanted to work on the radio.
- B. Very little surprised him on his first visit to Asia.
- C. His early knowledge of the world came from the radio.
- D. He liked sharing his interest in geography with other people.

33. What do we learn about the writer's life as a child?

- A. He spent time fixing radios that were broken.
- B. His father was unemployed for long periods.
- C. His friends thought he was rather strange.
- D. He watched programs about people in other countries.

34. What does the writer say about traveling abroad?

- A. There are many countries he would still like to visit.
- B. Information about other countries has become easier to find.
- C. The things he enjoys while traveling have not changed.
- D. Knowing something about maps is useful when traveling.

35. Which of the following statements would the writer make?

A.

I find it hard to talk to people I meet on my travels because I hardly knew anyone when I was a child.

B.

Areas with only a few people are the best places to visit since they are quiet and relaxing.

C.

Learning about the world from books and the radio was nothing like the real experience.

D.

The world's a smaller place now because of the internet, and so travel has become less exciting.

PARTE 7

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 36 - 45 DE ACUERDO CON EL SIGUIENTE TEXTO

Lea el artículo y seleccione la palabra adecuada para cada espacio.

En las preguntas 36 - 45 marque la letra correcta **A, B, C o D** en su hoja de respuestas.

HAPPY PEOPLE AND LONG LIFE

Being optimistic can **increase** your length of life by 7.5 years. "Happiness helps you live longer no matter your age, gender, socioeconomic status, or physical health", **(36)** _____ David Snowdon, a professor of neurology at the University of Kentucky **(37)** _____ studies age issues. There are four activities that can become **(38)** _____, and help you live longer.

First of all, if you socialize at **(39)** _____ once a week, you are **(40)** _____ to live longer, keep your brains sharper, and prevent heart attacks. Also, if you write **(41)** _____ all the things that bring you happiness, you become optimistic on your future and are **(42)** _____ satisfied with your life. Additionally, **(43)** _____ some kind acts on a given day **(44)** _____ you feel healthier and prosperous.

Finally, when you **(45)** _____ about your experiences, you can organize your perceptions and expectations for the future in a better way.

